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Rome	–	February	7,	2016	–	At	noon	today	Juan	Carlos	Cruz	delivered	two	letters	to	Pope	Francis	
with	the	help	of	Pontifical	Commission	member,	Peter	Saunders.	The	letters	were	given	to	
Cardinal	Sean	O’Malley	who	is	to	personally	deliver	them	to	his	Holiness.	The	letters	are	from	
the	organization	of	lay	Catholic	people	of	Osorno,	Chile,	and	another	one	from	the	clergy	of	the	
same	city.	Both	letters	plea	with	the	Holy	Father	to	remove	Bishop	Juan	Barros	who	is	causing	
an	unprecedented	division	in	the	diocese	because	of	his	implication	in	the	cover-up	of	sexual	
abuse	in	Chile.		

Osorno	is	the	community	of	faithful	Pope	Francis	called	“dumb”	and	“leftist”	last	year	because	
of	their	refusal	to	accept	the	imposition	of	a	bishop	involved	in	the	most	emblematic	case	of	
child	sexual	abuse	in	Latin	America.		

Excerpt	from	the	letter	to	Pope	Francis	from	organization	of	lay	members	of	the	diocese	of	
Osorno;	“The	frustration	that	your	decision	has	caused	us,	Pope	Francis,	does	not	resist	more	
silence	or	omission.	During	this	year	we	have	knocked	on	every	door	including	the	nuncio,	the	
cardinals	and	the	bishop’s	conference	and	have	received	nothing	but	mockery.”	

According	to	Juan	Carlos	Cruz,	“We	can	never	give	up	when	it	comes	to	protecting	children	and	
this	is	not	the	message	being	sent	by	Pope	Francis	appointing	Bishop	Barros	to	Osorno.	This	
bishop	witnessed	my	own	abuse	and	that	of	many	other	boys	over	a	period	of	35	years.	With	
the	help	of	Peter	Saunders,	this	is	what	I	expected	to	tell	the	Pontifical	Commission	for	the	
Protection	of	Minors	at	their	meeting	in	Rome	this	weekend.	Previously,	Commission	member	
Marie	Collins	told	me	that	they	were	going	to	investigate	and	talk	about	the	issue.	Sadly,	the	
commission	attempted	to	silence	Peter	Saunders	instead	and	thereby	avoided	my	presence	and	
all	the	inherent	questions	about	my	situation."		

“The	Pontifical	Commission	for	the	Protection	of	Minors	has	become	another	Vatican	corner	of	
secrets	and	lies	while	children	are	still	being	abused	all	over	the	world	and	many	bishops	
remain	silent,”	continued	Cruz.	“Apparently	there	is	more	to	the	emails	between	Cardinals	
Errazuriz	and	Ezzati	who	influenced	the	removal	of	my	name	as	a	prospective	Commission	
member.	This	has	been	denied	by	Cardinal	O’Malley	during	a	phone	call	he	made	to	me.	
However,	it	contradicts	Cardinal	Errazuriz’s	statement	under	oath	where	he	said,	“In	fact	it	is	
true	that	I	intervened	so	that	he	was	not	appointed.”		

Cruz	will	remain	in	Rome	until	Tuesday	speaking	to	the	media	and	meeting	with	relevant	
individuals.	
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